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DETERMINATION OF NONSIGNIFICANCE (DNS)  
(WAC 197-11-970) 
 
Name of Proposal: 

Jennings Park Substation  
 
Description of Proposal: 

The proposed project includes the construction and operation of a new electrical distribution 

substation located at 7708/7728 47th Ave NE, Marysville, WA. The project includes a 1.1 acre 

substation yard, access driveway, and security fence. The substation is part of the District’s 

Electric System Capital Program to provide additional electrical capacity and reliable electric 

service within the City of Marysville service area. Site construction is proposed to start in the 

summer of 2023, with substation electrical construction occurring through fall-2024.    
 

Proponent: 

Public Utility District No. 1 of Snohomish County 
 

Location of Proposal, including address, if any:   

The project is located at the addresses of 7728 and 7708 47th Ave NE, Marysville, Washington, parcel 

numbers 30052100414500 and 30052100412500.   
 

Lead Agency: 

Public Utility District No. 1 of Snohomish County 
 

The lead agency for this proposal has determined that it does not have a probable significant adverse 

impact on the environment.  An environmental impact statement (EIS) is not required under RCW 

43.21.030(c).  This decision was made after review of a completed environmental checklist and other 

information on file with the lead agency.  This information is available to the public upon request. 

 

_____ There is no comment period for this DNS. 

 

_____ This DNS is issued under WAC 197-11-340(2); the lead agency will not act on this proposal 

for 14 days from the date below.  Comments must be submitted by Thursday September 22, 2022. 

 

Responsible Official:  Colleen Murphy  Date:  September 8, 2022 

 

Position/title: Manager, Environmental Affairs   

 

Telephone: 425-783-5504 or 1-877-783-1000 extension 5504 

 

Address: 1802 75th St. SW, P.O. Box 1107, Everett, WA 98206 

 

Documents reviewed as part of this Determination of Non-significance can be viewed at: 

http://www.snopud.com/sepa or by request. 

http://www.snopud.com/sepa

